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I can’t believe just how quickly the end of the year is approaching.  I feel like it was just yesterday when I started on 
my 1st day here at William Morris.  
 
Summer Fayre/farewell picnic: 
WOW!! What an amazing day we had – the weather was on fine form! In between rain showers, heavy downpours 
and gorgeous sunshine, we had the fabulously entertaining Mr. Mayhem who got everyone moving.  Thank you to 
Mrs Williams for her hard work making the summer fayre such a success.  This year’s fayre raised over £1,200.  We 
still have left over burgers and ice-creams.  Burgers will cost £1.50 and ice-creams 50p. These will be available to buy 
on Wednesday 20th July between 12pm and 1pm at the Olympic/farewell picnic.  Please bring rugs and own picnic 
lunch to enjoy with your child and staff.  If anyone would be willing to be on barbeque duty let Michala in the office 
know.  Mrs Williams will also be holding a raffle to give away hampers containing the last of our goods from the 
summer fayre – tickets will be available to purchase on the day. 

       

 
 
‘Moving Up Day’ 
On Thursday 7th July we had a very successful moving up day for children in Reception to Year 5.  All children had the 
opportunity to meet their new teachers and spent the whole day getting to know them. Thank you to all of the 
parents who came to meet new teachers.  Children in Year 6 have now visited NOA or Banbury School and we have 
had reports that they were well behaved and enjoyed themselves.  Year 1 parents will be able to access Miss 
Adelwoher’s powerpoint for her class to find out all about her on the website. 
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Yr6 roving reporters: 
Year 6 children have been working hard to produce newspapers about their time at William Morris.  They will be at 
the gates during the morning and afternoon to sell copies for £1.  Please support them – the money is being used to 
fund their leavers’ party the following week. 
 
Hellos! 
We welcome Sophie Cumming who will be our new School Business Leader from September.  Sophie has a huge 
amount of experience as an operational manager within the RAF and schools. 
 
Logo Competition: 

                                                                   
Thank you to all the children who took part in the logo competition.  Summer King, Rosie Stoton and Lee Wiggins 
designs particularly impressed the Senior Leadership team.  These three designs have been sent to GLF and their 
ideas will be incorperated into our new logo.  We can then let you know about purchasing new jumpers with our 
brand new logo on. 
 
September 2016: 
There will be no need for indoor footwear to be brought in to school from September i.e. no plimsolls. A reminder 
that from September all children will need to be wearing black school shoes and not trainers.  All children will be 
expected to have a book bag that is used to carry homework, reading books and letters.  The book bag needs to be 
plain navy blue.  Book bags can be bought from the school office for £3.   
 
Stars of the Week: 
Nursery: Mikaila Berry and Annabelle-Rose Evans 
Foundation Stage: Sebastian Kromrei 
Year 1: Harry French 
Year 2: Ayse Ucer 
Year 3/4: Mr Needle  
Year 4/5: Billy-Jay Allgood - Lindsay 
Year 5/6: Ellie-May Wilkinson and Anneliesse Stokes 
 
Reading Scheme: 
All reading books will be collected in by Monday 11th July to give staff time to sort the reading scheme for 
September. 
 
William Morris Nursery: 
Please spread the word that our lovely nursery still has a few places available for September 2016.  Contact office for 
more details.  
 
Dates for Next Week: 
 
Please note that no clubs will be running this week. 
 
 
Have a great weekend and see you on Monday 
  
Julie Hiddleston and the school team 


